
REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 
 

HENDERSON COUNTY 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 
 
 
MEETING DATE:  December 2, 2024 
 
SUBJECT:    Literacy Connection 

Request to Remove FY25 Funding Restrictions 
  

PRESENTER: Jennifer Miranda, Budget Analyst 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  FY25 Not-For-Profit Funding Agreement 

Impact Statement 
 
 
SUMMARY OF REQUEST: 
 
During the Board of Commissioners meeting held on June 19, 2024, the Board approved the FY25 
Budget Ordinance, which included provisions for funding local non-profit organizations. The 
Literacy Connection was allocated a total of $15,000 to be distributed in equal quarterly 
installments. This allocation was based on their submitted funding application in which they 
outlined plans to utilize the County's support for their youth program with specific, targeted 
objectives. 
 
In response to the damage caused by Hurricane Helene, staff received notification that their 
facilities had sustained catastrophic damage, resulting in the complete loss of their building and 
essential equipment. Furthermore, the disaster significantly heightened the needs of the families 
they serve. Consequently, the Literacy Connection is seeking approval to use funding to restore 
basic services and infrastructure instead of the originally stated programs. 
 
 
BOARD ACTION REQUESTED: 
 
Staff requests the Board consider removing the funding restrictions as outlined in the FY25 not-
for-profit funding agreement executed on September 3, 2024, and allow the Literacy Connection 
to utilize funding to restore basic services and infrastructure. 
 
 

Suggested Motion:   
 
I move the Board allow the Literacy Connection to utilize County funding in FY25 to 
restore basic services and infrastructure instead of previously specified programs. 

 







Request to Remove Funding Restrictions from Literacy Connection  
Grant in Response to Impacts of Hurricane Helene 

 

October 15, 2024 

Dear Henderson County Board of Commissioners,  

First and foremost, thank you for your commitment to our county during this 
unprecedented disaster. We are writing to respectfully request the removal of the 
restrictions on our existing county funding, originally allocated for youth programming and 
citizenship tutoring. This request comes in response to the severe impacts of Hurricane 
Helene, which has significantly altered both our operational capacity and the immediate 
needs of the community we serve. 

While we are still able to report ongoing successes in our citizenship tutoring program, the 
youth program has been temporarily put on hold as we work to rebuild and reassess our 
resources in this post-disaster context. 

Background and Current Situation 

1. Impact of Hurricane Helene: Hurricane Helene caused catastrophic damage to 
our facilities, resulting in the total loss of our building and essential equipment. The 
disaster has also dramatically increased the needs of the families we serve, many of 
whom have lost their homes, jobs, and access to vital services.

 

2. Shift in Priorities: Current conditions have necessitated the temporary suspension 
of our youth program while we prioritize the re-establishment of basic services and 
infrastructure. 

3. Continued Success in Citizenship Program: Despite the challenges, we are proud 
to continue making progress in our citizenship tutoring program. Our commitment 
to helping individuals on their path to citizenship remains strong, and we will 
continue to report on the successes of this program. However, the demands of 



rebuilding and responding to the broader needs of our community mean we must 
redirect resources temporarily. 

4. New Staffing and Strategic Planning: The week of Hurricane Helene, we welcomed 
a new Youth Program Coordinator. Her skillset is fortunately aligned with our 
organization’s needs on many levels will immediately pivot to provide the necessary 
support required to rebuild from the disaster. Additionally, with a new Executive 
Director on board, we are in the process of engaging in strategic planning that will 
address both short-term recovery efforts and long-term organizational goals. 

Request for Flexibility in Funding Use 

Given the challenges brought on by Hurricane Helene, we respectfully request that the 
Board of Commissioners remove the restrictions on the current county funding. Allowing 
more flexibility will enable us to allocate these funds to the most urgent needs and support 
our organization's capacity to recover to ensure we are able to provide services to 
Henderson County residents for many years to come. 

Specifically, we request the following: 

• Permission to use the county funding for general operating expenses, disaster relief, 
and rebuilding efforts. 

• Flexibility to support a wider range of services beyond youth programming and 
citizenship tutoring. 

With reduced capacity, we are prioritizing serving our existing tutors and students.  These 
funds will position us for a strong relaunch once we are ready to resume full operations. 

Conclusion 

The destruction brought on by Hurricane Helene has forced us to rethink our immediate 
priorities. In this period of recovery, we are asking for your support to use county funding in 
the areas where it will have the most impact. By granting this flexibility, the Board of 
Commissioners will enable us to better serve our community, recover from this disaster, 
and continue the vital work of empowering individuals and families through education and 
support. 

Thank you for your understanding and continued partnership as we work through this 
challenging time. 

Sincerely, 

Kelly Hart, Executive Director 
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